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bodies willing to assist in promoting the object should be held/ *
This conference was held on the I3th and I4th January 1893, *n
the rooms of the Labour Institute at Bradford, when 121 delegates
attended, 'All manner of Labour and Socialist societies were
represented, the chief, however, being Labour Clubs, branches of
the S.D.F. and the Fabian Society, the Scottish Labour Party, and
several trade organizations. Hardie was elected chairman and,
despite many forebodings of division and failure, the gathering set
itself to the task of formulating a constitution in a thoroughly earnest
and harmonious spirit. The name "I.L.P.," which had already
become a common appellation of the new movement, and had been
assumed by many of the local clubs, was adopted almost unani-
mously in preference to that of the "Socialist Labour Party,'" 2
Among those present were George Bernard Shaw, Robert Blatch-
ford, Robert Smillie, Pete Curran, Miss Katharine St. John
Conway, Joseph Burgess, James Sexton, Ben Tillett, and many
other well-known Socialist workers. My employment at Wool-
wich unfortunately made it impossible for me to be present at this
historic meeting, but I was connected with the I.L.P. from its
earliest days, and the greater portion of my political advocacy was
done on its platforms.
The IJLP. was avowedly and uncompromisingly Socialist, and
those of us who were its advocates attacked capitalism in every
speech that we made. Our propaganda dealt specially with the
problems of poverty and unemployment, and we attempted to show
that both of these scourges were inevitable under a purely capitalist
industry. We placed in vivid contrast the poverty of the workers
and the advertised luxuries of the rich, the one-roomed tenement
of the labourer, who created the wealth, with the 'mansions of the
just,' who spent it. We analysed the figures of production and
distribution, and we showed that those who worked the hardest
were doomed to privation, while those 'who toiled not, neither did
they spin* were clothed in purple and fine linen. We contrasted
the death rates prevailing in Hoxton with those of Hampstead, the
standards of life seen in 'Rag Fair* with those of May fair* We
told the workers that Liberalism and Toryism, each of which
claimed to be the friend of the worker, had been in office throughout
the preceding generations, and that if those political parties had
desired to abolish these sad social contrasts they had had the power
to do so; but for all their loudly proclaimed friendship, the con-
1W. Stewart, y. Keir Hardie, p. 73.	* Ibid.

